
Township	of	Chatsworth		

Flooding	Update	–	April	9th,	2016		
	

• The	Sullivan	Landfill	Site	will	be	open	for	residents	affected	by	flooding	to	take	
debris	from	2:00	p.m.	to	4:00	p.m.	Friday	April	8,	2016	through	to	Friday	April	15,	
2016	excluding	Sunday	April	10.	On	Saturday	April	9	and	Monday	April	11,	 the	
landfill	will	be	open	the	normal	hours	of	9:00	a.m.	to	4:30	p.m.		

• The	Markdale	Landfill	site	will	continue	to	have	landfill	 fees;	however	residents	
affected	 by	 flooding	 can	 bring	 their	 receipts	 to	 the	 Township	 of	 Chatsworth	
Municipal	 Office	 for	 reimbursement.	 There	 are	 no	 extended	 hours	 at	 the	
Markdale	Landfill	site.		

• Waste	 Bins	 are	 available	 to	 residents	 affected	 by	 flooding	 at	 the	 end	 of	 Orr	
Street	and	one	for	McCullough	Lake	residents	at	East	Park	Road.		

• Bottled	water	 is	 available	at	 the	Township	of	Chatsworth	Municipal	Office	and	
the	Chatsworth	Fire	Hall	at	any	time	for	residents	affected	by	flooding.	It	is	also	
available	at	the	Williamsford	Community	Centre	after	2	p.m.	on	Sunday	April	10.		

• Township	 is	 allowing	 residents	 and	 cottage	 owners	 that	 reside	 on	 the	 closed	
roads	on	McCullough	 Lake	 to	be	able	 to	 access	 their	properties	 via	 a	 "CLOSED	
ROAD".	

• For	 those	 unable	 to	 take	 their	 water	 sample	 to	 the	 Grey	 Bruce	 Public	 Health	
Unit,	please	drop	it	off	at	the	Township	of	Chatsworth	Municipal	Office	prior	to	
10:00	a.m.	Monday	through	Friday.		

	


